GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS JUNE 13, 2006

A meeting of the Grand Rapids Charter Township Zoning Board of Appeals was called to order at 7:00 p.m. with the following present: Chairman Ronald J. Hall, Lee VanPopering, George J. Orphan, David VanDyke, and Beverly Wall. Also present was Township Planning and Zoning Administrator Rick Sprague.

1. Update regarding new Zoning Enabling Act from Planning Director.

Rick Sprague updated the Board on the new Zoning Enabling Act.

2. Approval of the April 11, 2006 minutes.

Lee VanPopering, seconded by Beverly Wall, moved to approve the minutes as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

3. Valley City Sign (representing owners)- 4300 Cascade Road.

Scott Urbane, Valley City Sign, spoke regarding the request of a variance for wall signage. He is asking for the Board to table this request to re-issue information. They would like time to talk to other tenants of the building before presenting a proposal to the Zoning Board. David VanDyke, seconded by Lee VanPopering, moved to table until the next scheduled meeting. Motion passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:17.

Respectfully Submitted,

David A. VanDyke